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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Council Chambers at Bere Alston on Tuesday, 5th November 2013.          
Present     



  Mrs D. M. A. Chapman 
Chairman



  Mr. B. Lamb


Chairman of Council

                                      Mr M. Benson                             

                          Mr. R. Maycock
                                      Mrs H. Rogers

In attendance

Mr. R. Leithall and Mr. A. Sadleir.
1219. Apologies

Apologies were received from Dr. Harmsworth due to holiday.                                                                                                       
1220. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman
1. Mr. Maycock  explained that there is a silver Peugeot parked across the entrance to The Close, Mr. Maycock will inform the Clerk of the registration, and he thought it might be a visitor to the area. Clerk to pass the information on to the Police.

1221. Minutes of the meeting held on the 3rd July matters arising.

Matters Arising.
Minute 1104(2) the potholes on Footpath 6. A significant amount have been filled but more filling is needed at the Hallowell House end.
Minute 1142 Mr. Benson reported that on footpath 59, the three stiles have now been changed to metal stiles and gates.

Mr. Benson wished to question barbed wire being used on footpaths.


On the bottom path across the marsh there seems to be a handrail thrown to one side. Workman to investigate.

Clerk to ask Mr. Guy what work he is intending to do in this area.

1222. Financial Statements.
The Clerk presented the financial statements for October; Mrs. Chapman asked if there was enough 

money to finish filling the potholes on Footpath 6. It was agreed that this work be carried out.
1223. Bere Link Paths.

Mrs. Chapman stated that she would not continue to ask members to produce a path review for the

Bere Link but would undertake it herself. Mrs Chapman thanked all those who had given Mrs Rogers 

a report for the magazine.
1224. Footpath Survey Forms.

         Mrs. Chapman reminded everyone that they need to get their forms back as soon as possible.

       Footpath Problems.

      (a)  The Clerk has received two Deposit of Statement and Map from Mr. V. Gardner and Mr R. Piper. 
Mr. Gardner states that this is a document they have to lodge every ten years showing any public 
footpaths on their land.
(b) Footpath 24. Mr. Maycock has failed the Tavistock road end is badly overgrown with brambles.
(c) Footpath 27 Mr. Maycock agreed with the report by Mr. Bentley that there is an outcrop of brambles 

which obscures the exit of the path. Could a way marker be placed in this area to show the way?
(d) Footpath 65 Mrs. Chapman reported a large tree limb down.

(e) Mrs. Chapman reported that the bridge on 4 which she reported the plank rotted is now covered by 

growth but has not been done.
      (f) Footpath 49 over the railway line and up from Holes Hole is very slippery keep an eye on this path.
(g) The Clerk read an email from Mr. Robin Musgrave regarding Bridleway 94 off Hensbury Lane. This has recently been used by contractors who have been harvesting the maize in the two fields immediately on the left adjacent to the bridleway. The contractors have cut down all the low branches on the lower section of the bridleway. They have made little effort to clear away the resulting brushwood and this has been left strewn across the path. It really is a mess and makes walking challenging and even dangerous.
Mrs. Chapman stated she had spoken with Mr. Channon who informed her that the fields were rented by Mr. Bragg. Contact Mr. Guy.
1225. Attendance at the P3 Christmas workshop.

Mrs. Chapman asked if anyone wished to attend it is at Averton Gifford on the 19th November, she 

will be attending. If any other member of committee wishes to attend please let the Clerk know.
1226. Environment Issues.

(a)  Mr Benson informed members present that the emergency sand bag store was now up and running and  the Clerk will email all councillors the padlock combination.

(b) Mr. Lansdell has been bombarding Mr. Sadleir and Mr. Benson about updating the Emergency Plan. We need to gather up any new data and any changes and deal with them all together. The online version is up to date.
(c)  Mr Benson stated that our Emergency Plan has been used as an exemplary item by W.D.B.C.

(d) Snow Warden issues. Mr. Benson felt we need to find out how many we have for this year, There might be additional training needed if we get anybody else volunteering.
(e) The Clerk stated that she has put in an order for more sandbags.

1227. Correspondence.

1. D.C.C.    Travelling in Winter Leaflet 2012/13
“If you require more information on this the please visit our advice pages on the website at  www.devon.gov.uk/wintertravel”.
2. D. C. C. Temporary Road Closure
“B3257 Bedford Street from Grove Cross to Alexandra Drive Junction, Monday 18th November to Friday 22nd November. This temporary restriction is considered necessary to enable Devon Highways-Drainage Works”.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 7.55pm.
Dated this 26th November 2013
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….
